From: Jennifer Woodworth

Subject: Board Questions for 8/26/15
Date: Wednesday, August 26, 2015 3:47:47 PM
Hi all,

Please find the answers below in blue to Director Kishimoto’s questions regarding Item 9 on
tonight’s agenda.

* is there hang glider facility included in recommended version?

Yes. The hang gliding would be considered a Special Use subject to permit. Hang gliders would
launch from the area labeled "Terrace" that would be gated and used for special uses and special
event parking. At the Planning & Natural Resources Committee meeting, the Committee
recommended the hang gliding uses be discussed at a future time.

* camping was not included in EIR, so not included

A backpack camp was evaluated under CEQA for this project; however, the Board decided to
remove camping from consideration for this phase of the summit area amenities.

* wifi is postponed to future?
Correct. The scope of interpretive services for this phase of the project is for signage and other
interpretive materials that do not rely on technology.

* when do we talk about the interpretive signs? (history, natural)
Staff is actively working on the interpretive materials with the consultant and expect to return to
the Committee in January or February 2016 with the designs.

* | assume bike racks are included?
Bike racks are included in the project but are not called out specifically on the Preferred Schematic
Design, since this is a conceptual-level design drawing.

* shuttle decision is postponed to future depending on demand? If we do one, enough turn
around and waiting area?

Correct. The turnaround at the summit is designed for large emergency vehicles and would also be
suitable for shuttles. There is sufficient waiting area designed at the summit.

* how many parking spaces in spillover area?

There are no designated parking spaces in the Terrace because it will be also used for staff events
where more vehicles can fit into the space without designated parking stalls. The Preferred
Schematic Design plans for minimal site improvements for the initial phasing of the project
development.

* are we planning trash/recycling here or our normal “take it away with you”?
The District's normal policy of "pack it in pack it out" applies to this project.
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